
Regular Meeting of the Bowmanstown Rod & Gun Club 
May 9, 2024 

 

The regular meeting of the BR&GC was called to order by Club President, Cheryl Rapport. 

Secretary’s Report: The minutes from the April meeting were read by Brandy Kresge. A motion to 

approve the minutes by Wanda Solt was seconded by Denise Behler. Motion passed. 

Treasurer’s Report: The treasurer Krys Haupt read the report to club members. It was asked why there is 

so much being reimbursed for Gas and Shopping expenses and if this can be resolved by limiting when 

shopping occurs. The report was accepted on a motion by Jennifer Techentin and seconded by Bob 

Zondlo.  Motion passed.  

Membership Report: The report was read by Jennifer Techentin. Accepted were 34 social members and 

1 junior member. The total membership as of May 9, 2024, is 1,473. The membership report was 

accepted on a motion by Don Celoso and seconded by Lance Grimm. Motion passed.  

Upcoming Events: 

• Tom Acker May 10, 2024 

• Breakfast May 19, 2024 

• Mystery City June 8, 2024 

• Summerfest July 27, 2024 

• Bikefest September 21, 2024 

Entertainment Committee: Wanda Solt provided a report for review by club members. She included that 

upcoming events are: 

• Cast Away was given an extra $125.00 for playing additional time. 

• The entertainment committee would like to purchase baskets for chips/pretzels for events. 

• Tom Acker May 10, 2024, will be downstairs (cost $275.00) 

• Mystery City June 8, 2024 (cost $1,800.00)  

• Thanksgiving Eve has already been booked with Two of a Kind. 

Activity Committee: Cheryl Rappold provided a report for review by club members. New tables have 

been ordered for the grove for a cost of $20k with delivery. 

Unfinished Business: Looking into cabinets for kitchen upstairs and also working on a liquor cabinet for 

behind the bar that can be locked.  

New Business: It was asked if a donation can be given to the Palmerton wrestlers who came and assisted 

with grove cleanup. It was agreed to provide them the same amount as was given last time. 

It was asked that a latch be added to the garbage to deter the bear. 

Womens bathroom in grove toilet won’t flush this needs to be looked into right away. 

Range Road Cameras - There are electric lines on the fence that can become an issue with the squirrels. 

Do we call PPL? Blue Ridge can run fiber optics to pole once taken care of. $600 for equipment, $150 a 

month for service or satellite stand alone internet.  

What is going on with Range Fund? 



Petitions & Communications: We received a thank you from Palmerton Cat Project for our donation. 

Good of the Order: None 

A motion to adjourn was made by Jennifer Techentin and seconded by Bob Zondlo. Motion Passed 

 


